PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes April 9, 2019
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Alan Warren, President, at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, April 9, 2019, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

Members who signed in for the meeting were:  Glinda DuBois, Amanda Vaussine, Mary Gregory, Henry Taylor, Jr., Earnest Wilson, Belinda Sloan, Terri Dupont, Judy Case, Joan Roy, Mike Dickson, Kelley Venable, Melinda Basco, Rudy Villarreal, Revreda James, Alan Warren, Corey Williams and Marilyn Smith. 

Program

Mandy Vaussine from Notariat Acadien in Lafayette, Louisiana spoke to PCLNA tonight regarding House Bill 514.  HB 514 which allows notaries from other states to act in Louisiana, remote notarization of documents, stakeholder committee members, along with an explanation of the bill.  The bill has been filed with the Legislature for a vote this session that starts April 8, 2019.  She has requested PCLNA members contact their respective representatives and voice our opinion in opposition of the current bill.
Minutes 

Motion made by Ernest Wilson and seconded by Henry Taylor, Jr. to approve the March 12, 2019 minutes.  Minutes will be uploaded to the website.
Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Glinda DuBois presented the April 9, 2019 treasurer’s report.  Motion made to approve the Treasurer’s report as read.   Motion made by Mary Gregory and seconded by Corey Williams.  
Business
PCLNA members joined the Notariat Acadien Group from Lafayette via VTC on January 16, supporting them in the opposition of the second class notary legislation.  President Warren thanked all who attended for their support.

Notariat Acadien scheduled a meeting with various legislatures and representatives to discuss their opinion on eNotary and second class notary bill.  No notary from PCLNA was able to attend.  Notariat Acadien has requested whether or not PCLNA is for or opposed to the proposed legislatures idea of eNotary and second class notary.  No opinion has been rendered as of yet.
A call for PCLNA to oppose the HB 514 as written was requested and all opposed.  Melinda Basco, Secretary will draft a letter for approval by the board of directors and members.
President Warren reminded all members to continue to reach out and pass out brochures to any notary to join our organization and attend meetings.

Reviewing documents on our website to insure they are correct and accurate along with compliance with the current legislation.

Hosting our Notary Roundtable Talk is still pending, the chairperson will let us know the time and place.

Elections of Officers and Directors have been postponed to the May, 2019 meeting.  The audit committee report will also be postponed until the May, 2019 meeting.  Motion made by Glinda DuBois and seconded by Ernest Wilson.
Terri Dupont presented the May, 2019 – April 2020 budget.  Motion made by Glinda DuBois and seconded by Judy Case to approve the budget as presented.

Melinda M. Basco
Melinda M. Basco, Secretary  
